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Dear Parents/Carers,  

We have had another busy 2 weeks of learning. I was able to visit our 

Kindergarten Transition session last week and it is hard to believe that 

our littlest learners are almost ready for Kindergarten. We welcomed 

lots of our preschool students into ‘big school’ and it was also great to 

see lots of new faces.  

 
Staffing News! 
 
Congratulations to Mrs Kristy Pham who has been 
appointed to Lansvale Public School permanently. 
We are so thrilled to be able to now call Mrs Pham a 
permanent teacher.  

World Teachers’ Week  

This week we celebrated World Teachers’ Week. This is where we 

come together to thank our hardworking teachers at Lansvale Public 

School. I truly believe that we have the best teachers at our school. 

Our teachers are hardworking, dedicated and passionate about       

supporting your children and ensuring that every child at our school 

achieves growth in their learning.  

A huge thank you to our community for hosting a wonderful ‘Thank you’ 
lunch for our teachers. Our staff were very thankful for everything that 
our community did to help make them special this week. 
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Principal’s Message...continued 

 

A reminder -> P & C Meeting – Term 4 

 
Our next P & C meeting will be held on Tuesday 1

st
 November   

(Week 4). We are trialling a different time for our P & C meeting and 
hoping this time will suit more parents to come and join us. We will be 
meeting at 2:15pm in the school hall.  
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 When What is happening 

Term 4 

Week 3 – Tuesday                                      
25

th
 October 

Stage 3 Camp – Bathurst 

Week 3 – Wednesday                       
26

th
 October 

Stage 3 Camp – Bathurst 

Week 3 – Thursday                                   
27

th
 October 

Preschool excursion to Centennial Park 

Week 3 – Thursday                            
27

th
 October 

Year 6 Oz Harvest program continues 

Week 4 – Monday                                    
31

st
 October 

Kindergarten Transition – Session 3 

Week 4 – Tuesday                                    
1

st
 November 

P & C Meeting at 2:15pm 

Week 4 – Wednesday                    
2

nd
 November 

Fairfield Network Public Speaking Final at 
King Park PS 

Week 4 – Wednesday                      
2

nd
 November 

Kindergarten Transition – Session 4 

Week 4 – Wednesday                          
2

nd
 November 

Year 3 Gardening Club excursion 

Week 4 – Thursday                                  
3

rd
 November 

Year 6 Oz Harvest program continues 

Week 4 – Thursday                                     
3

rd
 November 

Years 3-6 Rugby League Clinic begins 

Week 5 – Tuesday                                      
8

th
 November 

Preschool excursion to Centennial Park 

Week 5 – Tuesday                                      
8

th
 November 

Stage 2 Camp 

Week 5 – Wednesday                   
9

th
 November 

Stage 2 Camp 

Week 5 – Thursday                           
10

th
 November 

Koori Culture Day at Merrylands PS for 
specific students 

Week 5 – Thursday                        
10

th
 November 

Years 3-6 Rugby League Clinic continues 

Week 5 – Thursday                                     
10

th
 November 

Year 6 Oz Harvest program continues 

Week 5 – Friday                                   
11

th
 November 

Peace Day at Cabramatta High School 

Week 5 – Friday                                       
11

th
 November 

Remembrance Day ceremony at      
Cabra-Vale Diggers 

Term 4 Calendar 

Take a look at some of our events over the next 

few weeks! 

Principal’s Message...continued 
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Principal’s Message...continued 

 

A reminder -> Tell Them From Me Survey 

Over the next few weeks we will be conducting The 
Tell Them From Me survey for parents. The survey 
asks parents and carers questions about different 
factors that are known to impact student wellbeing 
and engagement. Our community team will be available to assist   
parents in accessing this survey. We are encouraging all families to  
complete this survey. To access the survey for our school go to:  
http://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/lps2166  

 
A reminder -> Year 5 - Selective High 

School Applications 2024 

Applications for entry to a selective high school in 

Year 7 in 2024 are expected to open on 18 October 

2022 and close on 16 November 2022 at 11:59pm. 

The Selective High School Placement Test will be held on 4 May 

2023. The test will be paper-based. 

More information can be found here -> https://
shsoc.education.nsw.gov.au/  

Kindergarten and Preschool 2023 Enrolments  

We would like to start welcoming any enrolments into Kindergarten or 
Preschool for 2023. If your child turns 5 before 31st July 2023 you are 
able to request an enrolment application from the school office. All 
families within our school intake area will be accepted, provided all 
documentation is submitted. Families can also complete their initial 
enrolment application online via our 
school website at https://lansvale-
p.schools.nsw.gov.au/  

If your child does not live within 
our intake area, visit out-of-area 
enrolment. Out-of-area enrolment procedures are subject to the 
department’s enrolment policy. 

Children attending our preschool this year will still need to follow the 
same enrolment procedures if they wish to enrol at Lansvale Public 
School.  

http://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/lps2166
https://shsoc.education.nsw.gov.au/
https://shsoc.education.nsw.gov.au/
https://lansvale-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/
https://lansvale-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/
https://my.education.nsw.gov.au/school-finder/index
https://ooa.enrol.education.nsw.gov.au/?schoolCode=5220
https://ooa.enrol.education.nsw.gov.au/?schoolCode=5220
https://education.nsw.gov.au/policy-library/policies/pd-2002-0006
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Principal’s Message...continued 

Kindergarten 2023 Orientation 

We are looking forward to welcoming our newest learners to big school in 2023. Below you will 
find a list of all upcoming Kindergarten transition days.  
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Principal’s Message...continued 

Have a great fortnight! 

 

Mrs Laura Karam 

Principal  

Marvellous Moments with Mrs Karam  

Stay tuned for the next newsletter where I will share my visit from 4 different 
classes. 

Chinese Community Language with 

Mrs Zheng  
Last week I had so much fun visiting Chinese 
Community Language with Mrs Zheng. I was 
absolutely blown away by how well the children 
are able to speak in Chinese. The students were 
learning how to say certain phrases and I even 
learnt how to say ‘train’! My language skills need 
a lot of work but it was great to try! 

Class 3MB 
I had a great time in Class 3MB last week. I visited 3MB last Friday and they were working  
together exploring probability using a dice. The students had to work in pairs and record using 
tally marks how many times they rolled a certain number. We then created a class graph, and 
it was interesting to see what numbers were rolled the most. I was very impressed with their 
mathematical skills. Thank you for letting me visit.  
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Deputy Principal’s Corner                                             
with Mrs. Hutchinson, Mrs. Chau & Mrs Goulton 

From Mrs. Hutchinson  

Books with Mrs. H. 

What a big fortnight it was with my ‘Books with Mrs H’! I had a great time visiting our 

adorable Kindergarten students in KH. I read a book called, ‘Gotcha!’ written by 

Gail Jorgensen which is about a bear who is being annoyed by a big, black, beastly 

blowfly. The students had a lot of fun guessing which animal the fly would land on 

next and using the picture clues from the book.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Then I was off to 5J to share some funny books by Mo Willems. These books are in  

the ‘Don’t let the Pigeon Drive the Bus,’ series. These books are fun for both young 

and old as the cheeky pigeon tries to persuade the reader to allow him to do just as 

he wants. We read, ‘Don’t Let the Pigeon Stay Up Late’ and ‘The Pigeon Wants           

a Puppy’. All these books are funny from a parent’s perspective too as the pigeon 

uses all the excuses that we have heard from our children as they attempt to          

persuade us to let them stay up late or buy them a pet. I know I certainly have 

heard many of these arguments from my own children and 5J students agreed that 

they have tried some of these excuses on their own parents! 

 

Last of all, I trekked all the way down the back of our school to our youngest          

students- Preschool Red! I was lucky enough to visit the two different Preschool Red 

groups, two days in a row. 

 

I read the book Farmer Duck by Martin Waddell to one of the Preschool groups and 

all the children were so shocked with how lazy the farmer was! The poor duck had to 

do all the work! The children were horrified that the farmer could do that to the poor 

duck. 
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I read a different book, to the other Preschool Red called ‘Gus goes to school’.     

This was a story about a little boy who was getting ready to go to big school. In  

preparation for his big day, the boy in the story was playing schools with his toys and 

pretending he was the teacher. I shared with the class how I used to do this with my 

teddies too and they all thought that was very funny! 

Lansvale Lionhearts 

Last Friday we had our 10th and final Lionhearts session for 2022 where our 37            

Lionheart prides (groups) spent time showing their appreciation and being thankful 

for one another. They celebrated by sharing their favourite lessons, played games 

and to finish off, each group member received their very own, personalised         

bookmark created by their Lionhearts leaders as well as an ice block! How sweet!   

 

Although we are sad that Lionhearts has come to an end for 2022, we can walk 

away knowing we have established important social networks, nurtured relationships 

between students and teachers, as well as learnt and put into practise a range        

of lifelong social skills. Throughout this process, we have created many positive  

memories we can all think back upon and be PROUD of. Lionhearts is such a           

rewarding program for both our students and teachers, and even though it has         

ended for the year, we encourage all students and teachers to continue being      

Lionhearts by living their best selves and maintaining the special connections they 

have made with each other. Saying hi, doing the secret handshake, asking how the 

other person is or hanging out are just a few ways to maintain the bonds we have 

made.   

 

We would like to thank our Lionheart Leaders for organising and leading their groups 

and for being role models to look up to. Thank you to all students in each group for 

participating in this wonderful program, making important contributions, applying 

your learning and for doing your best to be Lionhearts by completing your weekly  

Lionhearts mission. A final thank you to all our dedicated teachers and support staff 

for being the exceptional Lionheart educators and positive role models that you 

are.  

 

We can’t wait for Lionhearts 2023!   

 

A final Lionheart mission from Lenny the Lion himself: Be a Lionheart, always.   
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From Mrs. Chau 

 
Red or Black with 2L 

I absolutely loved my time with 2L. They were all so engaged and eager to learn the 

game Red or Black. Students in Year 2 were developing their fluency in subtraction 

so we adapted the Red or Black game to practise their subtraction ability.              

Previously in 4S, students were required to add and subtract, but as our Year 2       

students are still learning various strategies to apply, students were only required to 

subtract.  

 

Just a reminder of how the game is played using a deck of cards: 

• All students start on the number 50 

• Remove all picture cards and place the cards facing down 

• Students take turns guessing whether the top card is red or black 

• If they are correct, then they can take the number on the card from their score 

• The player who reaches zero first is the winner 

 

It was evident students in 2L were learning to bridge, as many of them explained 

they strategically partitioned the number to bridge to a multiple of ten. I loved how 

they all completed the subtraction problems mentally. Well done 2L and thank you 

so much for a wonderful time in your classroom.  
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From Mrs Goulton  
  

It has been a great pleasure to return back to Lansvale PS after     

being on maternity leave all year. I was warmly welcomed back 

by all of the staff, students and community. I can see that there has 

been so much quality teaching and learning happening in  our classrooms as I 

have had students come and share their learning  with me as well as visiting our 

classrooms.  

 

The students from 1E shared their amazing 

writing with me after they read the text ‘Peas 

and Quiet’. All students were able to share 

what made them proud about their writing- 

it sure brought a smile to my face!  

 

 

 

 

During Week 2 I visited KL who were engaged with writing about their text 'We're 

Going on a Lion Hunt'. The focus was on time connectives. It was great to see the 

Kindy students being able to verbalise their sentences and read back their writing.  

I am excited to get into more classrooms during Term 4 and learn more about our  

students and their learning.  
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Preschool Newsletter Week 3 

 

New Preschool Mud Kitchen 

Our Preschool mud kitchen is currently under construction. It will   

approximately take a couple of weeks to complete the project subject 

to the weather.  We cannot wait for our preschoolers to experience 

the new, beautiful  mud kitchen as it allows the children to work on 

their personal, social and emotional development. The mud kitchen 

encourages our children to role play, share and turn take.  

 

Kindergarten Transition 

Last week our preschoolers began their transition to Kindergarten program. The children met 

the Kindergarten teachers in their classrooms and engaged in many activities to give them a 

taste of what learning will be like in the Kindergarten setting. The Kindergarten teachers were 

so impressed with how well the children interacted with each other and they demonstrated 

important skills such as sharing, turn taking, collaborating and helping each other, which are 

all essential skills needed to succeed in Kindergarten. We will continue this program in Week 

4 as well as providing many more opportunities for our children to tour the school grounds 

such as the canteen, office, toilets and bubblers. 



Please RSVP by 08/08/2019 by telephone 9724 5252 

 

Cyber Safety 

Last Wednesday, our Preschoolers took part in an online Cyber Safety program aimed at 

exploring the following themes: 

• what exactly is the internet? 

• balancing screen time and 'green time' 

• speaking with trusted adults 

• sharing information online 

Our wonderful Preschool teachers will extend on the learning by revisiting these themes in 

their Preschool program. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Student teachers 

This week we welcome 2 new student teachers 

from Sydney University. Miss Sierra and Miss 

Jenny will be completing their practicum here at 

Lansvale Preschool for the next few weeks. 

They are feeling a little nervous but are excited 

to meet our children and families. So if you see 

them around Lansvale, please stop and say 

hello.  

Free Parent resources to promote Cyber Safety 

Click on the links below to learn more about Cyber Safety programs and to access free 

resources and videos to share with your child. 

 

https://www.informandempower.com.au/free-parents 

https://www.esafety.gov.au/kids 

https://kidshelpline.com.au/kids/issues/being-safe-internet 

https://www.informandempower.com.au/free-parents
https://www.esafety.gov.au/kids
https://kidshelpline.com.au/kids/issues/being-safe-internet
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